Kaukauna Soccer Booster Club Meeting Minutes 3/18/15

www.kaukaunasoccer.com

Present at Meeting: Julie Backus, Troy Bauer, Sara Massonet, Cathy Douglas, Colleen Schmidt, Stacy Van Handel, Sandy Romenesko, and Doug Diedrick

Meeting called to order by Doug D.

Minutes

Stacy V. motioned to approve the 2/18/15 meeting minutes, 2nd by Sandy R., Approved

Financials

Sara M. motioned to approve financials, 2nd by Stacy V., Approved

New Business

Girls Season – Volunteers needed for concession stand.

3 x 3 Tournament: Plans for next year will depend on the sports complex.

What went well: Riverview Middle School: Concessions in commons. Balcony was open for spectators.

General: Keep the menu simple: Hot dogs and subs. Add more fruit. Have a handout of menu items so players/visitors know what is available. Teams like coming to this tournament because it's a 1 day tournament.

Stacey Van Handel has all notes from this year's 3 x 3 tournament to better prepare for next year.

Things to improve on: If possible, find out where teams are coming from (distance) to better stock concessions.

Have a first aid kit readily available.

Having 2 locations is difficult as it is hard to get enough volunteers for both locations. Assigning volunteers was mentioned to help with this problem.

We need to have volunteers sign up earlier – if possible have students in Key Club, NHS, etc volunteer.

Families with players in both locations have a difficult time getting to both locations to watch their players.

Better training for referee's and explain the rules better to the players.

Buying flip charts for scoring so parents, refs, players, and coaches know the score.

Having blue cards in case a player gets physical.

Fundraising Opportunities:

United Community – Scheels has been added. This is a very simple and effective way to earn money for the club. If you have any questions in regards to this fundraiser, please contact Doug Diedrick.

Other Fundraising: -

Buffalo Wild Wings offers 10% during a certain time. Sara V. is checking into this.

Coach Tim mentioned having a brat fry 5/24/15.

Scholarships: Because of the short turnaround time, only 3 students filled it out. Need better communication for this scholarship to the players/parents. It was discussed to possibly change the guidelines for next year to simplify it. Doug will meet with the scholarship committee to discuss changing the process. This award will be handed out on May 27th at the award ceremony.

Other:

Doug mentioned that the board should look into the documentation and procedures for the following:

Nominations, 3 x 3 Tournament, Concession Stands – checklist, Class Representatives.

Update website

The board is looking for nominations for Treasurer and Secretary.

Hudl website:

This website helps coaches and players with watching video highlights of their games, and it's a great recruiting tool for the players. Coach Tim has purchased this for the girl's teams. The boy's team will purchase this in the fall.

Upcoming Girls Events: These dates are tentative:

April 14th Youth Night

April 28th parents Night

May 19th Breast Cancer Awareness

May 24th Brat Fry – Festival Foods

May 26th Senior Night

Colleen S. motioned to adjourn, 2nd by Stacey V.H.

Next Meeting

Wednesday, April 15th @7:00 in Kaukauna High School Community Room